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Thirty More Elite High Schools to Open in 2010


	

	By Kang Shin-who
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About 100 private high schools will open across the nation by 2011 with greater autonomy in school management. 

The Ministry of Education, Science and Technology said Monday that of 30 of the 100 planned ``autonomous private schools' will open next year. The ministry will choose the remaining 30 and 40 autonomous schools in 2010 and 2011, respectively. Most will be designated from existing schools across the nation.

``Students can choose schools where they want to study and special programs will increase fresh competition among schools,'' said Shim Eun-seok, general director of the ministry. Currently, middle school seniors are assigned to normal public or private high schools near their home via a lottery. 

The new private schools will be different from other regular schools in terms of curricula, teacher recruitment and school management but will be operated without the government's financial aid. 

Although superintendents of each regional education office will regulate school fees, they are likely to charge students tuition three times higher than normal. 

The autonomous schools are not allowed to recruit students through written tests or interviews to curb private education costs for admission. They will instead rely on school records, recommendations and adopt a lottery system for the selection of students. Twenty percent of students must come from underprivileged families. 

In response, some parents' groups are opposing the government's plan. ``The special schools will impose more financial burden on parents and provoke unnecessary competition among students,'' said Park Bum-yi, director of the National Association of Parents for True Education.
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